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and its amendments. It is in that same vein we want to continue contributing with our legal

the system and the access to the justice system for persons with disabilities, gender equality
and other measures available for addressing disputes.

The member States of CELAC notes the recommendations and proposals presented by the
Secretary-General in his report A /72/204 and invites the members of the Sixth Committee to
review its recommendations and proposals. We belleve that this debate should be based on the
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the principles of legality and due process.
Mr. Chairman,

CELAC supports the Office of Staff’s Legal Assistance, which has been performing a vital task
through representation, advice and other legal services. We take note with satisfaction that
the Office visited the five sub regional offices, to provide invaluable opportunities to inform
staff, staff associations and managers about the internal iustice svstem, includine the role of

the Office.

We reiterate that the Internal Justice Council continues to play an important role in the
system to help ensure mdependence professionalism and accountablllty We wish to
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